
News to You - Weekly Newsletter Summer Term — 16.04.21 

St. Peter’s Elwick CE Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

Dear parents/guardians   

I hope all our families had a lovely Easter and managed to have a little play under 
the azure sky and snow! It is super to have all of children return for the summer term and 
they have already immersed themselves in their learning. The knowledge that will be  
covered in the Summer 1 Term is described on the Knowledge Organisers which have 
been emailed to you and are also available on the school website. Please be assured that 
there is lots of personalised support for pupils, both within and outside of the school day, 
to support our pupils to be the best that they can be.   

We are looking forward to an exciting Summer Term!  

Have a lovely weekend as our community opens up a little and more restrictions are    
lifted.  

Enjoy  

Mrs Hill   

Uniform  

To support our families when all pupils returned in Spring Term 2021, we had a relaxation 
in the uniform policy. However, as I mentioned in previous communications, there will be 
a return to the full uniform policy from April 26th 2021.                                              
(https://www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk/elwick/school-uniform/)  

This includes the wearing of black shoes. However, on PE days pupils may continue to 
come into school in their school PE kits. We understand that some families may be      
experiencing financial difficulties as a result of the pandemic. If this is the case, please 
contact the admin team and school are more than happy to discuss ways in which we can 
support.  

Homework  

From the beginning of the Summer Term, the homework will now be on MST rather than      
Socrative. Any queries please speak to your child’s class teacher.  

Road Safety  

We hope that the recently installed barriers and road markings will provide an additional 
safety measure for our pupils as they travel to/from St Peter’s, Elwick.  

COVID Symptomatic Pupils and Positive Cases  

Any children showing symptoms of COVID should book an appointment for a PCR test 
immediately and must NOT come onto the school premises. School cannot accept a    
lateral flow test results for children.   

We ask parents to continue to wear face masks when they enter the premises for the  
protection of staff and pupils. Thank you for support.  

  

 

Email: info.elwick@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @stpeterselwick 

Rainbow Award  
EYFS—Theo Ambler 

Y1/Y2—Azeem Ahmed 
Y3/Y4—Leo McKee 

Y5/Y6—Zacharie Davison  
 

St. Peter’s Key 
EYFS—Emily Sawyer 

Y1/Y2— Rocco Da Rocha 
Y3/Y4—Poppy Jobson  

Y5/Y6—Harry Dickson  
 

Golden Quill  
EYFS—James Bryan 

Y1/Y2—Luna Stamper  
Y3/Y4—Grace Ambler 
Y5/Y6—Alfie Linton  

 
Maths Award  

EYFS—Daisy Corner 
Y1/Y2—Theo Thompson 
Y3/Y4—Nicole Laughton  

Y5/Y6—Maddy Moore  

Reminder of Drop off and  
Collection times  

 
Early Years 

Drop off: 8.55-9:05am 
Collection: 3.05pm 

 
Years 1 and 2  

Drop off: 8.50-9:00am 
Collection: 3.00pm 

 
Years 3 and 4 

Drop off: 8.45-8:50am 
Collection: 2.50pm 

 
Years 5 and 6  

Drop off: 8:40-8.45am 
Collection: 2.45pm 

 

Award Winners  

https://www.facebook.com/stpeterselwick/?modal=admin_todo_tour


                                                  

 
As a Church of England school, we are particularly saddened by the sad news of the death of HRH The Duke 

of Edinburgh and the children have been looking at is life and its impact.   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Breakfast Club and Pick Up Support  

 
Just a reminder that there are still breakfast club places available. There are two Breakfast Club offers with the 
aim of supporting parents who need to be at work and those with siblings starting at different times whilst    
adhering to all preventative measures.    

 
Option 1   Provision from 7:45 to the start of your child’s class teaching time.   £3   
Option 2   Provision from 8:40 to the start of your child’s class teaching time.    £1   

 
Pick Up Support is also available after school until 3.05/3.15 at a cost of £1.   
  
There is no booking form to complete for Breakfast Club or Pick Up Support – if you are late to collect your 
children, it will be presumed that you want pick up support and will be charged accordingly. Pick Up support 
ends at 3.05/3.15.    

 
After School Clubs   

 
Just a reminder that the following afterschool clubs are available;  
Monday Y5/6  
Thursday’s Y3/4 
Friday’s Y3/4 
Bookings will continue on from last term but if you wish for your child to attend any of the clubs please drop us 
a message at info.elwick@nllt.co.uk 

 
Year 5 and 6 Swimming Lessons 

 
Please note that High Tunstall do not have spare swimming kits, caps or towels, and if your child does not 
bring their swimming kit, they cannot swim. 
 
The children will need the following kit for their lessons: 
Full costume for girls – no bikinis. 
Tight fitting swimming trunks for boys – no loose, baggy shorts. 
Swimming cap 
Long hair tied back to help with swimming caps. 
Towel 
Swimming goggles can be used however it is your child’s responsibility to adjust them and look after them. 
 
Many thanks for your continued support.  
 
 
 


